

Director's Monthly Report January – February 2019

Following are highlights for the period of February 20 – March 22

February 21

• Visited St. Kateri Tekakwitha Catholic School to witness student achievement and well-being at work

February 22

- Participated in the Equity Competence In-Service for Vice Principals at St. Bonaventure Parish Hall
- Attended the Northern Spirit Games at St. John Paul II Secondary School
- Attended the Ontario Youth Accelerated Program Conference at Sala Caboto
- Along with Trustees and staff attended and delivered opening remarks at the Filipino-Canadian Parents Association in Catholic Education 5th Anniversary Event

February 25

- Along with the Chair delivered greetings at the New Teacher Induction Orientation at the CEC
- Along with the Chair delivered remarks at the Toronto Catholic Principals' and Vice-Principals' Association Annual Business meeting

February 26

• Along with Trustee Di Pasquale attended the annual Kids Cops and Computers Program event at the Hockey Hall of Fame

February 27

- Along with NTIP Teachers from various Catholic School Boards, Chaplains and Catholic Education Foundation of Ontario Board members attended and delivered remarks at the presentation with Sr Helen Prejean at the Aga Khan Museum
- Had the pleasure of attending this year's Toronto Marlies Hat Day raising funds to help support the Angel Foundation for Learning.

February 28

- Celebrated African Canadian Heritage Month at St. Richard Catholic Elementary School
- Along with Trustees and Senior Staff attended the annual Catholic School Chaplains of Ontario Conference and Mass which was hosted by TCDSB

March 19

 Attended and brought opening remarks at the Interfaith Youth Alliance Movement at the CEC

March 20

- Along with Senior Staff attended and delivered remarks at the Principals Retreat Keynote conference
- Visited St. Matthias Catholic Elementary School for a student-led learning walk about progress towards the school's Urgent Critical Learning Needs in Mathematics

March 21

- Along with the Chair delivered greetings at the International Woman's Day Board-Wide event at the CEC supporting and celebrating the empowerment of women everywhere
- Met with Student Trustees and CSLIT representatives to discuss environmental initiatives and issues in TCDSB secondary schools

March 22

- Along with the Chair delivered opening remarks at the 3rd Annual Power to Girls Conference at the CEC, in support of International Woman's Day
- Had the opportunity to visit students at St. Dorothy Catholic Elementary School